Mr. David F. Martin Gulf Atlantic District Manager P.O. Box 40005 Jacksonville, FL 32203-0005

Dear Mr. Martin:

I am writing on behalf of the City of Claxton to petition the United States Postal Service for the relocation of the Claxton Post Office currently located at 7 Courthouse St., Claxton.

The current location built in 1960 has a number of challenges but first and foremost is parking. Due to the location of the Post Office next to the Evans County Courthouse/Jail and Courthouse Annex, parking can be a challenge. The Post Office has only four parallel parking spaces in front of the building and shares its other parking spaces with a local bank, the Courthouse and Courthouse Annex. On court days and during jury selection postal customers seeking to utilize the Post Office are generally unable to locate parking at the facility.

The other issue is the age of the facility. We believe that a new, modern postal facility would be greatly appreciated by the citizens of Evans County and enhance their postal services experience.

The Council believes that moving the Claxton Post Office would enhance residents ability to utilize the Post Office in a more efficient and timely manner. We urge you to consider this formal request to relocate the Post Office. Please let us know if we can provide addition information or be of service as you consider our formal request.

Sincerely,